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February 27, 2018 

 

School Community Council Meeting Minutes 

Welcome/Introduction – Nathan Elkins 

 In Attendance: Nathan Elkins, Dan Pahl, Norma Pahl, Idamae Hawthorn, Kim Hill, Eric Safir, 

Shelly Safir. 

Principal’s Report – Nathan Elkins 

 School Improvement Plan – now referred to as the Excellence in Equity Plan (EEP).  

 The School Improvement Committee (SIC) and School Community Council (SCC) work 

together to create the SIP/EEP.  Which is difficult to do without knowing the End of Level 

information.   

 Where do we want to be in the next 3 years?  SCC is one avenue of parental input.  Safety is 

also a factor, not just academics.  We also have to consider what the students want.  Mr. Elkins 

has considered establishing a “Student Council” type of group to get student’s feedback.   

 Land Trust – In previous years, we have paid for a teacher and a portion of the P.E. 

ParaProfessional.  At the March meeting, we will be voting on how we want to use next year’s 

funding. 

 Staffing is based on student enrollment (Average Daily Membership).  That is what determines 

how many teachers we can have.  Kindergarten – 3rd grade can have 25 students/classroom.  

4-6th grade can have 28 students/classroom.   

 Mr. Elkins discussed Discretionary Funds/Title 1/School Improvement Fund/Title 3 funds – what 

funding can be used to pay for teachers as well.  Enrollment & Budgets are decreasing, which 

means we’ll need to decrease staff.  The SIC recommends unassigning one Kinder teacher, 

one 1st grade as well as one 3rd grade teacher for the 2018-2019 school year.   

School Community Council Vice Chairperson – Idamae Hawthorn 

 Traffic seems to be flowing better out front in the drop off/bus loading zone.  Haven’t had any 

negative feedback at this point.  Will continue to set up the cones.   

 

Future SCC Meetings –  

March 20  

April 24 

May 22 


